HENRY A. WAXMAN, CALIFORNIA
EDWARD J. MARKEY, MASSACHUSETTS
RICK BOUCHER, VIRGINIA
EDOLPHUS TOWNS, NEW YORK
FRANK PALLONE, Js., NEW JERSEY
BART GORDON, TENNESSEE
BOBBY L. RUSH, ILLINOIS
ANNA G, ESHOO, CALIFORNIA
BART STUPAK, MICHIGAN
ELIOT L. ENGEL, NEW YORK
ALBERT R. WYNN, MARYLAND
GENE GREEN, TEXAS
DIANA DEGETTE, COLORADO
VICE CHAIRMAN
LOIS CAPPS, CALIFORNIA
MIKE DOYLE, PENNSYLVANIA
JANE HARMAN, CALIFORNIA
TOM ALLEN, MAINE
JAN SCHAKOWSKY, ILLINCIS
HILDA L. SOLIS, CALIFORNIA
CHARLES A. GONZALEZ, TEXAS
JAY INSLEE, WASHINGTON
TAMMY BALDWIN, WISCONSIN
MIKE ROSS, ARKANSAS
DARLENE HOOLEY, OREGON
ANTHONY D, WEINER, NEW YORK
JIM MATHESON, UTAH
G.K. BUTTERFIELD, NORTH CAROLINA
CHARLIE MELANCON, LOUISIANA
JOHN BARROW, GEORGIA
BARON P. HILL, INDIANA

DENNIS B. FITZGIBBONS, CHIEF OF STAFF
GREGG A. ROTHSCHILD, CHIEF COUNSEL

ONE HUNDRED TENTH CONGRESS

.. Housge of Wepresentatibes

Commiittee on Energy and Commerce
TWashington, BE 20515-6115

JOHN D. DINGELL, MICHIGAN
CHAIRMAN

April 12, 2007

The Honorable Kevin J. Martin

Chairman

Federal Communications Commission

445 12th Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20554

Dear Chairman Martin:

JOE BARTON, TEXAS

RANKING MEMBER
RALPH M. HALL, TEXAS
J. DENNIS HASTERT, ILLINOIS
FRED UPTON, MICHIGAN
CLIFF STEARNS, FLORIDA
NATHAN DEAL, GEORGIA
ED WHITFIELD, KENTUCKY
BARBARA CUBIN, WYOMING
JOHN SHIMKUS, ILLINOIS
HEATHER WILSON, NEW MEXICO
JOHN B. SHADEGG, ARIZONA
CHARLES W. “CHIP~ PICKERING, MISSISSIPPI
VITO FOSSELLA, NEW YORK
STEVE BUYER, INDIANA
GEORGE RADANQVICH, CALIFORNIA
JOSEPH R. PITTS, PENNSYLVANIA
MARY BONO, CALIFORNIA
GREG WALDEN, OREGON
LEE TERRY, NEBRASKA
MIKE FERGUSON, NEW JERSEY
MIKE ROGERS, MICHIGAN
SUE MYRICK, NORTH CARCLINA
JOHN SULLIVAN, OKLAHOMA
TIM MURPHY, PENNSYLVANIA
MICHAEL C. BURGESS, TEXAS
MARSHA BLACKBURN, TENNESSEE

The Committee on Energy and Commerce and its Subcommittee on Oversight and
Investigations plan to reopen an investigation into the Universal Service Fund (USF), and have
requested the assistance of the U.S. Government Accountability Office in reviewing the Federal
Communications Commission’s corrective actions to remove waste, fraud, and abuse in the USF

programs.

Given that universal service spending has risen appreciably over the past few years — with
the overwhelming majority of that growth being attributable to the USF’s High Cost program — it
is imperative that the Committee examine whether the High Cost program has programmatic
flaws and whether the program has sufficient accountability measures in place to protect the

public interest.

Accordingly, pursuant to Rules X and XI of the U.S. House of Representatives, we are
writing to advise the Commission that the Committee is conducting an official inquiry into the
High Cost program. Your cooperation in this investigation is requested and will be greatly

appreciated.
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If you have any questions relating to this investigation, please contact us or have your
staff contact Steven Rangel with the Committee Majority staff at (202) 226-2424 or Peter
Spencer with the Committee Minority staff at (202) 225-3641.

Sincerely,
John D. Dingell B Joe B -
Chairman Rankigg Member
Bart‘ ;tupak '5 o Ed Whitfield
Chairman Ranking Member
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